
                         
                                    

Mt. WAVERLEY CLUB BULLETIN 
 

                                          Volume 33, Number 22, 29 November 2017  
 

      IMMEDIATE PROGRAMME 
  VENUE              SPEAKER / TOPIC CHAIRPERSON / GREETER 

 This meeting:  Wednesday 29 November 6pm for 6.30pm start 
LOC 4 RYPEN students and Sinead Kelly winner of the 4-Way Test 

Speaking Competition 
Terry / Don 

  Next meeting: Wednesday 6 December 6pm for 6pm start  
LOC Christmas Dinner & Celebrations   Geoff L-S 

 

 IMPORTANT ADDRESSES & CLUB INFORMATION 
Club Postal Address: P.O. BOX 295 GLEN WAVERLEY 3150 
Web Address: http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/  
FACEBOOK ADDRESS: http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary 
 
Bulletin Copy Deadline: 5.00 PM. Sunday to Glen Watkins. 
 
Other Important Addresses: 
1. Oakleigh Market shifts are 6am-10.30am and 9.30am till 1pm. The address is Corner Atherton Rd and Hanover Sts 
Oakleigh. 
2. Mount Waverley Market shifts are 7am-1pm (permanently Charlie/Beth) with closing shift 1-2pm (x 2 person 
assisted by Charlie). The address is Hamilton Place Shopping Centre, 283 Stephenson’s Road Mt Waverley.  
3. Leighoak Club (LOC) is located at 1555 Dandenong Road Oakleigh. We meet upstairs unless otherwise indicated. 
 

         ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS 
PLEASE CONFIRM YOUR MEETING ATTENDANCE TO FIONA CLEARY 0410605233 AND BULLETIN EDITOR 
WOULD ALSO APPRECIATE ADVICES OF LEAVE DATES.  
 
OUR FOOD DONATION BIN FOR MONASH WAVERLEY COMMUNITY INFORMATION & SUPPORT (MWCIS) IS 
AN IMPORTANT LOCAL COMMUNITY PROJECT FOR THE CLUB. PLEASE BRING TO ROTARY MEETINGS A 
SMALL DONATION OF NON PERISHABLE FOOD FOR THE DONATION BIN, WHICH IS LOCATED IN THE FRONT 
CORNER OF THE MEETING ROOM. 
 
CALENDAR OF UPCOMING CLUB/ROTARY EVENTS IS IN THIS BULLETIN. ROTARIANS PLEASE CHECK  
YOUR MARKET/ROTARY PROJECT COMMITMENTS ON THIS PAGE AND MARK YOUR DIARIES 
ACCORDINGLY. IF YOU CAN’T MEET DESIGNATED COMMITMENT FOR THE MARKETS OR FOR MEETING 
CHAIR AND GREETER, THEN PLEASE ADVISE ANDREW (FOR MARKETS) AND TERRY OR GLEN (FOR 
CHAIR/GREETER).  

http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/
http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary
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Presidents Report for 29th November 2017. 
 
What an interesting evening we had on Wednesday when we had 31 members and guests attend 
including the Presidents of the Rotary Clubs of Monash, Waverley and Clayton along with 
members from the RC of Huntingdale, Miranda Daniels, Margaret Taylor and Giovanna Darbyshire. 
Unfortunately our guest speaker, Federal MP Julia Banks, was unable to attend our meeting due to 
an internal communication error in Julia’s office; Julia did however come along at the end of the 
evening to meet with those remaining members who had not departed LOC. The night was saved 
by quick thinking from Ros Clowes who found us another speaker in our one and only Michael  

Gidley. Michael gave us an update from his recent trip to China as part of his involvement in the Parliamentary 
Multicultural Committee for trade and business in China. Michael also took us through the process that the 
Parliamentarians went through in their debate over Euthanasia and Voluntary assisted dying legislation. On behalf of 
all members and guests I would like to thank Michael for putting together such an interesting and relevant talk to our 
group at such short notice.  
 
On a note of sadness I would like to inform all members that Margot Eaton made a tough decision to resign from our 
Club and on behalf of all members I wish Margot our best in her future endeavours. Good news is that Loretta Crew is 
on the road to recovery and hopefully we will see Loretta back in January. 
 
Philip McKenzie attended the District International Seminar last Friday week gaining much information on International 
projects; Philip will be looking into the feasibility of a District Grant for one of the planned International projects.  
 
Robyn Morrow, Keith Kendrick and my wife Jude attended a thank-you luncheon at the Monash Children’s Hospital 
last Thursday. The luncheon was to acknowledge not only our Club’s contribution to the Hospital but other Rotary 
Clubs in our District including Monash, Clayton, Waverley, Glen Waverley, Wheelers Hill and Ferntree Gully. Debbie 
Shiels, the Director of the Monash Health Foundation, in thanking the Rotary Clubs present for their support also gave 
a short overview on what has been happening at the Hospital over the past year. Debbie also presented Hospital’s 
latest fundraising effort namely the ‘Imagination Appeal’ that was launched in October with the aim of generating 
funds for the likes of new medical equipment, research etc through the power of imagination.  
 
Last Friday night I attended the District Presidents meeting and the District AGM at the Mulgrave Country Club. Aside 
from the AGM, presentations were made by various speakers on the continuing need to grow Club membership 
including opportunities for Organisational membership, running cluster Volunteer nights and examining the potential of 
arranging Satellite Clubs. A presentation was also given by the 5000 Poppies organisation on a District endorsed 
project. The project is asking for those Rotarians amongst us with sewing skills to help create approx 62,000 poppies 
for installation at the Australian war Memorial in Canberra as part of the conclusion of the Centenary of ANZAC project 
in 2018; I have asked Glen to include in this week’s Bulletin a brochure on the project.  
 
In this week’s Bulletin there is some information for members on the Holmesglen Youth Foyer in Glen Waverley that 
makes good reading and provides a background to the organisation and the work they do with Youth. 
 
A reminder to all members that the Monash Rotaract Club is having a Wine and Cheese Tasting in support of ‘End 
Trachoma 2020’ on Saturday 2nd December.  
 
The last Hamilton Place Market is scheduled for Sunday 10th of December; our Christmas raffle will be drawn at this 
market so I would ask all members who have outstanding raffle books to fill them in and return to either Beth of Lyn. 
Our second last meeting for the year is this week and as I have previously mentioned we have the RYPEN students 
visiting and talking about their experiences and we also have our 4-Way Test Public Speaking winner, Sinead Kelly, 
from Avila College as our guest.  
 
Our final meeting for the year is our Christmas meeting scheduled for 6th December; this will be a great fun night so 
please bring your partner and participate in the Christmas spirit. 
 
Our first meeting back will be on Wednesday January 10th and we are having a combined social diner night with the 
Rotary Club of Monash. Ros will provide further details prior to our Christmas break.  
  
See you at LOC.  
Geoff Logie-Smith 
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                                             PHOTOS (compliments Adrian)  

   
 

   
 

   
 

                  CONGRATULATIONS & CELEBRATIONS 
FOR WEEK 29/11 – 5/12:  
None this week 
 

    MEMBERS ANNOUNCEMENTS  
MONASH ROTARACT FUNDRAISER 
Monash Rotaract's annual Wine and Cheese Tasting is back and both the committee and the club are hoping to see 
many of our Rotarian friends at our event supporting us - we need your help! Please see attached for a copy of our 
flyer, which we hope you will forward on to the members of your club. We would also greatly appreciate you 
advertising this event at your next club meeting. 
 
The details are as follows: 
TIME: Saturday 2nd December at 7.30PM 
PLACE: Glen Waverley Community Centre 
SUPPORTING: End Trachoma 2020 
THEME: Christmas 
COST: $35 early bird (until 18 Nov), $270 for table of 8 
 
We have wines from 2 wineries paired with cheeses, along with platters and opportunities to purchase wine. We will 
have a guest speaker (or two!) talking about End Trachoma 2020, as well as games and prizes so bring spare change.  
Last year was a great success, as we raised $1500+ on the night which we were able to donate to the Queen Elizabeth 
Centre’s Therapeutic Garden - and this was only possible with the help of Rotarians!!! 
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As most of you will know, End Trachoma 2020 is a Rotary Australia initiative, and as Rotaractors, we are doing our bit to 
help prevent trachoma - so we hope you join us in the fight! We are also intending to have Rotaractors attending 
Rotary meetings in the next few weeks, but I will be in touch with you when this has been confirmed. 
 
I look forward to seeing you there! 
 
Kind regards, 
Netania Lim 
President 2017-18 | Rotaract Club of Monash 
p: 0404 995 556 
e: netania@monashrotaract.org.au 
w: www.monashrotaract.org.au 
 
 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 
 
From: Bianca Joyce <Bianca.Joyce@launchhousing.org.au> 
Sent: Monday, November 20, 2017 11:07:25 AM 
To: Geoffrey Logie-Smith 
Cc: Ros Clowes; Cecilia Ofiadonu 
Subject: RE: Today's Meeting  
 
Good Morning Geoff, 
 
Thanks again for meeting with Cecilia and I last week. 
 
Please don’t hesitate to let us know when we can attend a meeting as discussed and speak about The Foyer with one 
of our students. We look forward to the growing partnership with us moving forward. I have attached our Holmesglen 
Youth Foyer fact sheet. Please add this to your bulletin and thanks so much for sharing that.   
 
We look forward to hearing from you.  
Bianca Joyce 
Manager - Education First Foyer Glen Waverley 
Education First Youth Foyer at Holmesglen 
629 Waverley Road | Glen Waverley VIC 3150 
T 03 9564 6488 | F 03 9309 9254 | M 0437 666 179 
 

 

Patricio and the wombat made some memories 
By Kath Gannaway (article appeared in Healesville Gazette) 
 
Patricio Soares will have a lot of memories from his time in Australia, and patting a wombat 
at Healesville Sanctuary will be one of the good ones. Patricio, 9, was brought to Melbourne 
from Timor Leste by the Rotary Oceania Medical Aid for Children (ROMAC) program for life-
saving surgery at the Royal Children’s Hospital. The surgery was needed to remove a 
tumour from the right side of his chest that had been identified as malignant and requiring 
four courses of chemotherapy. It’s a tough gig for a child, and for Patricio’s father Norberto 
who arrived together late on 17 September and went immediately to the hospital where the 
operation was performed the next morning. After three weeks recovering in hospital where 
he was cared for by his Rotarian host parent Dianne Sides and visited by Rotarians and 

members of the Australian and Timor Community, Patricio was discharged early in October and commenced 
chemotherapy treatment. Healesville Rotarian, Graeme Chester, said as Patricio had become stronger, he had been 
given the opportunity to have different experiences, including a visit to Healesville Sanctuary with host parents Kay and 
Phil Leck. Mr Chester, a volunteer guide at the Sanctuary, said the Sanctuary had been very supportive of ROMAC 
over the years. Patricio and Norberto enjoyed a day away from the more serious side of life to spend a day in the bush. 
“They thoroughly enjoyed the outing, and in particular the pat and play session with  ninemonth- old Gem the wombat,” 
Mr Chester said. 
ROMAC - Successful departure and arrival home for Patricio R-1114 
 
Dear D9810 ROMAC Team, 
 
The latest info from Dili re Patricio’s homecoming and ongoing chemotherapy. All looking good at present and the 
family are over the moon to have a happy and healthy boy back home with them. Yulitta is one of our D9810 local 
Timorese interpreters and was closely involved with Patricio and Norberto during their stay in Melb. 
 
Cheers 
Graeme 
 

mailto:netania@monashrotaract.org.au
http://www.monashrotaract.org.au
mailto:Bianca.Joyce@launchhousing.org.au
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DISTRICT 9810 POPPIES PROJECT 
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                  CALENDAR/PROGRAMME 
If you are aware that the nominated chairperson will not be available please let the bulletin editor know asap. For venue 
addresses - please refer page 1 of this bulletin. 
 
LEGEND:    black Club Market(s)         xxxx Club Meeting         xxxx Rotary/Club Project 
 
Date      Venue   Time  Event (or Topic)             Chairperson & Greeter                      
1 Dec Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup    David 
3 Dec Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market    Pete / Glen 
6 Dec LOC  6-8pm Christmas Dinner & Celebrations  Geoff L-S 
8 Dec Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup    Terry 
10 Dec Mt Waverley 7-2pm Mt Waverley Market - Christmas Raffle Drawn Charlie/Beth/Roger/Terry  
17 Dec Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market    Paul/Malcolm 
24 Dec Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market    ?/Don 
31 Dec Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market    Geoff L-S/ Andrew 
7 Jan Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market    Geoff T/Rhonda 
10 Jan TBC  68pm Restaurant meal with RC Monash   NA 
12 Jan Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup    Adrian 
17 Jan LOC Restaurant 6-8pm Club Forum – Fundraising   Geoff L-S & Beth  


